                The Minutes of the Town Hall and Publicity Committee Meeting
held on

25th April 2019

A meeting of the Town Hall and Publicity Committee was held on Thursday 25th April 2019 in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 10.30 am.  
The following members were present: -



Cllr. C. Butterworth, Chairman


Cllr. A. Corfield

Cllr. D. Davidson

Cllr. J. Graves

Cllr. M. Tysoe



Officer:  The Town Clerk
1. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr. E. Coles, Cllr. M. Jarratt and Mr. T. Palmer, the Town Hall Keeper.
2. Declarations of interest – none to report. 
3. Minutes of the meeting held on 14th February 2019 – were confirmed and signed at the meeting.  
4. Matters arising
Ladies and Gents Toilet Signs

The ladies and gents signs had been removed from the Town Hall and was being sent off to be shot blasted and painted.

Exterior Wooden Doors

Shield Woodworking were to complete the work on the exterior wooden doors at the Town Hall the following week.
Damp

Property Conservation had undertaken the work quoted for in the Council Chamber.  A quotation had been obtained from Mr. L. Walton to decorate the Council Chamber at a cost of £689.00.
The committee approved the quotation received.

Mr. J. Harding was to be contacted to fit skirting boards back in place where required.

Tiling under the urinals

Mr. Harding was to be asked to complete the tiling work under the urinals at the Town Hall and install splash backs to the side of the urinals.

PAT Testing

Bannor Electrical had undertaken the annual PAT testing at the Town Hall.

Victorian Lights

Bannor Electrical were to re-wire the two Victorian lights at the Town Hall.
5. Town Hall Keepers Report

The Town Hall Keeper had stated prior to the meeting that he had replaced the light bulb on the outside of the external door by the Council Chamber and he had cleaned the grill area by the lower external doors.
6. Any Other Business
Ladies Toilets

It had been reported that the ladies toilets did not fill back up as quick as they should after flushing.

Mr. Brierley, ATB Plumbing had investigated the problem and stated that the toilets were very old and the parts would be hard to source.  Mr. Brierley was asked to submit a quotation to replace the ladies toilets.

The Town Clerk would notify Cllr. C. Butterworth when the quotation had been received.

Art Week

The European Election arranged for 23.5.19 was right in the middle of Art Week who hire the Town Hall for a week.  The committee agreed to offer £250.00 discount due to the disturbance of their booking.  WODC had agreed to pay CNTC any loss of bookings therefore an invoice would be sent to WODC as agreed.
7. Date of the Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting had been arranged for 18th July 2019 in the Council Chamber at 10.30 am.
The meeting closed at 10.52 am.

